
LEPC


MINUTES


Tuesday April 6, 2010

Torrington Fire Department
PRESENT:

Torrington Fire Chief John Field, Fuel Cell Energy Gordon Brookes, City of Torrington Rick Dalla Valle, Torrington Area Health District Leslie Polito, Patterson Oil Co. Sam Patterson, Torrington Board of Ed David Bascetta, Salvation Army Lt. Alan Galentine
The meeting was called to order by Chief Field at 10:10 a.m.  Motion to accept minutes of previous meeting was made by Leslie Polito, seconded by Gordon Brookes.  Minutes accepted

Chief Field suggested the group go around the room and introduce themselves as this was Lt. Galentine’s first LEPC meeting.
Emergency Response Plan

Chief Field reported that the Emergency Response Plan was completed last year and everyone should have received a copy by now.  After a brief discussion it was determined that all in attendance should be send a copy of the plan.  Chief Field will send a disk to all with the plan.

Chief Field also announced that at the present time he is Acting Emergency Director until a new director is found.

Contingency Plan

Chief Field reported that the plan really needs to be updated - it was last done in 2003.  He said he needs to go through the plan and update/change names, etc.   Gordon Brookes asked if the members could get a copy of the plan.  Chief Field said he could try to email it, but it is a large file.  It was decided that Chief Field will put it on the same disk as the ERP.
Regional Planning

Chief Field reported that the plan finished and has been approved by the State.  Although he has not yet seen it, there is an actual written document.  Chief Field said that he would share the final copy of the document when he receives it.

Leslie Polito mentioned that Homeland Security has come up with a list of resource items for emergency needs on a one-page sheet with a 1-800 telephone number. Chief Field stated that was a great idea.
Chief Field said that there was a lot to learn from recent incidents such as the explosion in Middletown and the flooding of last week.  The state EOC wants the regions to keep tabs on situations and report back to them with status.  He said that the TFD had received requests for pumps during the recent flooding from Southeastern CT and Sam Patterson mentioned that the assets that are in place are starting to be utilized. 

Chief Field reported that he had attended a FEMA meeting on catastrophic planning which would encompass five states in the region.  Unfortunately he feels that the plan has a lot of duplication in it and that the various agencies involved are not communicating with each other to avoid duplication of efforts, and feels there are too many layers of bureaucracy.  He said there needs to me a more cooperative effort made, get to know people, for a more unified operation.
Dave Bascetta asked Chief Field how he thought the situation in Middletown had been handled.  Chief Field replied that in the beginning it was a bit chaotic and it took a little time for things to get organized, but once things settled down a bit it ran well.  The Capital Region has what is called a “Red Plan” that directs all emergency services to assignments and it worked quite well.

Gordon Brookes asked if they utilized NIMS and ICS.  Chief Field responded that they were utilized and they did what they were designed to do.  Rick Dalla Valle mentioned that it would be important to review the paperwork after the event to see what worked and what did not.
Chief Field said the After Action Incident Report would provide valuable information in that regard and discussion followed regarding the PSTF review of the ice storm incident in Goshen that was held in February. Chief Field then mentioned that Tom Vannini has been busy dealing with the flooding situation in Region Four.
SERC

Chief Field reported that he has not heard of much going on with SERC and that reports should be done by the end of March.  Gordon Brookes asked if Torrington has any offenders who do not report.  Chief Field responded that he does not believe there are, although he does not have the resources for enforcement.  He said that there are only 13 primary facilities identified with EHS and that they have very minimal amount of hazardous materials.  He does keep an eye on those 13 through the pre-planning process and the Tier II reporting responses and the fact that the EPA is very stringent also helps.

Grant Funding

The 2007 grant deadline is March 31st but has been extended for six months. The 2008 will kick in the 2007 is finished.  Some projects funded are the Salamander cards.  Plans for 2009 money need to be in place by May or June for the 43 town region and a SWAT analysis has been requested of each ESF.

Rick Dalla Valle asked where we are on the Regionalization of the LEPC?  Chief Field answered that Nancy Hodkoski was not present but he would contact her to get the status.
Communications

Chief Field reported that some funding has been acquired so that we can move forward with

the combined dispatch/communications program with the Police Department and Fire Department.  Appropriation funding in the amount of $850,000 for construction and $400,000 for upgrading of equipment has been designated.  Discussions are now ongoing to determine the location of the dispatch/communication center.  Negotiations are also ongoing with LCD as a vendor for communications with the City.  The TPD and TFD chiefs are in favor of this venture as LCD can provide the service for less money.  It will be a positive move for the City.

Training

Discussion followed regarding the ICS 300 and ICS 400 training.  Chief Field said that he would forward any info he receives about upcoming classes.

Tier II Reporting

Most reports have been received and recorded.

Priorities for 2009
1. Training – Discussed above
2. ID Cards – Anyone who needs ID card should forward digital picture to Pam Edwards via email or contact her for forms.

3. Regionalization of LEPC – Nothing reported
4. Transportation Plan – Tami and Joel not present - status unknown.  Mention was made of possibility of utilizing the school system.  Dave Bascetta said that would be addressed in the Board of Ed response plan. Also mentioned as possibilities were CSI and the Senior Center.  Chief Field said he would speak to Tami.

5. Member Issues – 
Lt. Galentine asked Chief Field if the TFD has a freezer for supplies.  He is keeping the canteen trailer at the Fire Department and wondered if there might be room to keep some foodstuff here rather than have to retrieve it from Oak Avenue and bring it to the trailer.  Chief Field suggested he speak to Deputy Chief Brunoli.  Rick Dalla Valle suggested he speak to his neighbor – Eastside Electric- to see if it may be possible to keep the trailer on that property.

Chief Field asked Leslie Polito if the Fatality Plan had ever been completed.  She stated that it had been, up to 100 fatalities.  She will share a draft of the plan with the group.  Rick Dalla Valle asked about the committee, stating that Tim Driscoll had contacted him to say he is willing to continue to participate on the committee.
Chief Field reported that the City is currently in the process of looking for an Emergency Management Director.  He also stated that Northeast Utilities will be subjected to legislative hearings this week with regard to their response (or lack thereof) during the recent storms and flooding incidents in the state.  A meeting for this region will be set up after the hearings have been completed.
The next meeting will be June 1st, place to be determined.  If no one offers to host the meeting, it will be held at the Fire Department again.
Motion to adjourn by Dave Bascetta; motion seconded by Sam Patterson.
Meeting adjourned at 11:48 a.m.
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